Executive Board Meeting February 10th, 2025



## Mike Bongiorno

President

Jason Carroll
Vice President

Sam Summerville

Treasurer

Don Burbach

Secretary

Marci Cooke

Sean Garvey

Registrar

Girls Travel Coordinator

**Curt Nath** 

**Boys Travel Coordinator** 

**Rob Wolcott** 

Intramural Coordinator

**Christie Green** 

Micro Coordinator

Nate Schaeffer

Marketing Coordinator

All were present with the exception of Sean, Sam and Christie

Mike Bongiorno, Club President reported the following:

- Mike Bongiorno, Club President reviewed the following:
  - Introduced us to Marco Campos and Anthony Nixon from Cedar Stars. The board along with Marco and Anthony engaged in a long conversation about the benefits of working together.
  - Marco and Anthony explained the different levels of partnerships.
  - Marco and Anthony proposed coaching education, a guided curriculum, discussed training, website management, guidance on try-outs.
  - Focus would be on players 12 and under to stay within the club. Cedar Stars would try to build out club teams for 13 years and older. This is when we typically lose players due to High School sports.
- On 2/26 we had an additional Executive Meeting. Sean, Curt and Nate N/A.
  - Discussed trainers for Fall.
  - The Recreation Department notified Nenad of our possible intention of breaking the contract with PST for fall.
  - Cedar Stars will not have a spot on the board.
  - Questioned if Nenad will support the curriculum.
  - Discussed the possibility of raising fees and higher fees for out of town players.
  - Mike B requested approval to buy a cell phone for the club. The Recreation Department is getting phone calls for registration and asked us to buy a phone. Cost is \$20.00 per month, Mike motion, Jason 1st, Marci 2nd, all approved.